
Bramhall & Cheadle Hulme South Area Committee               
Meeting: Thursday, 7 March 2024 
 

Thorn Grove - Access Resurfacing 
 

Report of the Director of Place Management 
 

1. MATTER FOR CONSIDERATION 
 
1.1 The allocation of £5,800 in Delegated Ward Budget from the Cheadle Hulme South 

ward to improve accessibility to Thorn Grove Bowling Green. 
 
2. INFORMATION  
 
2.1 There is currently £19,961 in the Delegated Ward Budget for Cheadle Hulme South 

ward. 
 

2.2 The access road to the Thorn Grove Bowling Club car park is on Council owned land 
(MAN33695). 

 
2.3 The rolled stone access road is of declining condition and this is affecting the 

accessibility to the bowling green for both vehicles and pedestrians.  
 

2.4 Thorn Grove Bowling Club is an important local sports facility for the local population 
and will host visiting players from across the borough.  

 
2.5 The proposal is to resurface the access road, from the highway to the car park, 

upgrading to an asphalt surface.  
 

2.6 The cost of the works would be £5,800. 
 

2.7 This works is required to improve accessibility to the facility.  
 
 
3. RECOMMENDATION 
 
3.1 That the Area Committee authorises the use of £5,8000 Delegated Ward Budget 

(Cheadle Hulme South ward) to allow for the works to resurface the access road to 
Thorn Grove Bowling Club to proceed.  

 
BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 
There are none 
 
Anyone wishing to inspect the above background papers or requiring further information 
should contact Richard Booker on telephone number Tel: 0161 474 4829 or alternatively 
email richard.booker@stockport.gov.uk 


